
 33 

Annex EF30  of Dr E J Fordham     Interested Party – Unique Reference: 20030698 

EN010106 – Sunnica Energy Farm  

Letter from Health and Safety Executive for Northern Ireland 

Re:   Planning application LA11/2022/0536/F 

HSENI Ref:  CN202205-0006 

LPA:  Derry City and Strabane District Council 

Date:  22 September 2022 
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The applicant can provide the actual internal free space in a module to determine the 
possible vapour volume. 
 
For example, with a module volume of 11.9 m3 and accounting for internal 
components (batteries, control and cooling systems), a 5 m3 vapour volume may be 
appropriate. 
 
A resulting explosion can produce 70 mbar overpressure up to 21 meters away.  
HSENI analysis of the proposed layout maps indicates this would affect the adjacent 
roads and car park. However, no buildings appear to be within this 21-meter range. 
For reference, in a Hazardous Substance Consent (HSC) consultation involving only 
developments such as car parks and roads in the 70 mbar outer zone, HSENI would 
respond with a Do Not Advice Against. 
 
HSENI advised the Council that the proposed module layout could increase the risk 
of propagations between modules compared to ISO containers with a separation 
distance between them. 
 
HSENI advise the applicant to clarify, in the scenario of a fire in a single module: 
 

1. Will the fire spread to adjacent modules? 
2. What is the rate of propagation to adjacent modules? 

 
This information will allow the Council and COMAH CA to determine if it is 
reasonable to foresee a fire will generate dangerous substances above their 
thresholds for HSC and COMAH. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
 
Notifications Team 
HSENI 
 




